RECORD OF DELEGATED DECISION BY THE HEAD OF HOUSING
	Delegated Decision by Jill Finnesey
	Date of Decision: 18 February 2022

	Title: Housing Repairs – Award of Contract for Void Repairs
 

	Consultee member (if applicable): 



	Key Decision –   Yes
	Delegation Reference: 22/11/H.

	Report and background 
	Yes
	Public 


	Exempt


	Confidential 



	Record of Decision

Resolved by the Head of Housing 

1) That the award of the contract to PK Group Ltd be approved 

2) That the contract exemption for void repairs and maintenance be awarded to PK Group Ltd. The contract will commence on 21 December 2021 until 30 June 2022.

	Reasons for decision

Nottingham City Council have already undertaken a procurement exercise on behalf of Mansfield District Council to allow for the initial contract agreement between the Council and PK Group Ltd for electrical works. Mansfield District Council are the Contracting Authority; and are already in contract with the appointed supplier. 
There is currently no contract in place for the undertaking of void repairs via external contractor as this is ordinarily undertaken by in-house trade’s teams, the only exception being kitchens and bathrooms which was undertaken via a separate contract as part of Capital works. 
There are currently over 100 void properties, many of which require major works before they can be returned for re-let. Due to current workloads and the post-Covid backlog there is currently no capacity to complete all of the work to these voids in-house. There is an urgency to reduce the number of void properties currently held due to the loss of rental income and costs associated with the payment of Council Tax on these properties. 
The award of this contract will ensure that the Council has sufficient resources to undertake major works to void properties as required. The services of the contractor are called upon if there are insufficient resources to undertake major works to void properties including kitchen and bathroom installations, replacement windows and doors, etc. 



	Other options considered but rejected
That the Head of Housing does not authorise the award of the contract – This option is not recommended as it will not be possible to continue with the elements of work that are reliant upon having this contract in place.


	Decision subject to call in:  Yes

	


Signed:………………………………………        Date  18 February 2022
Jill Finnesey – Head of Housing
	Contact Officer
	Craig Tinsley 

	Designation
	Repairs and Asset Manager 

	Telephone
	(01623) 463393 



	Email
	ctinsley@mansfield.gov.uk 



















CEO1/RECORD OF EXECUTIVE DECISIONS


